
FRI 20th APRIL NEWSLETTER 

Dear Parents 

PARENT CONSULTATION MEETINGS 

All parents of children in Nursery to Higher Preparatory should have their appointments booked for Parent 

Consultation meetings next week. Each appointment slot is 10 minutes. In the evening sessions, there is a 5 minute 

gap between each appointment to allow for a change over. A bell will sound when appointments are ending and we 

do ask parents to try to help us keep to time. The locations of the meetings are as follows: 

Nursery:  Monday morning sessions will be in the Staff Study Room (just off the School Office). Tuesday and 

Thursday evening sessions will be in the Kindergarten classroom. Please wait in the Entrance Hall. 

Kindergarten:  All appointments will be in the Kindergarten classroom. Please wait on the chairs in the corridor      

by the Kindergarten cloakroom 

Lower Transition:  All appointments will be in the Lower Transition classroom. Please wait in the Entrance Hall.  

Upper Transition:  All appointments will be in the Upper Transition classroom. Please wait on the chairs on the 

upstairs landing. 

Lower Preparatory:  All appointments will be in the Computing Room. Please wait on the chairs on the upstairs 

landing. 

Higher Preparatory:  All appointments will be in the Staff Study Room (off the School Office). Please wait in the 

Entrance Hall. 

Books will be available in the Entrance Hall.  

HARVEST ASSEMBLY 

Higher Preparatory will be presenting their Harvest Assembly next Friday 18th October at 9am. Parents are welcome 

to attend. All children are invited to bring a donation of non-perishable food items, toiletries, warm clothes, 

waterproofs or AA / AAA batteries for Project 5, a local charity which supports homeless people. Donations can start 

coming into School immediately. 

NASAL FLU IMMUNISATIONS 

Children in Kindergarten to Form One will receive their nasal flu immunisation in School next Wednesday 16th 

October. If you have not yet completed the consent form, please do so.  

BOOK SALE 

This week is National Dyslexia Awareness Week. To mark this, we will be holding a second hand book sale after 

School next Friday 18th October. All proceeds from the sale will go towards buying resources for the Library which 

will be particularly helpful for dyslexic children. If you have any donations of books, particularly children’s books, 

please bring them to the School office before Friday.  

MORNING DROP OFF 

We offer complementary drop off in the mornings from 8am. It 

can sometimes take a little while to gather all the Breakfast Club 

children and get them out to the tennis courts and so there are 

occasions when staff are a couple of minutes late. Please be 

aware of this if leaving your child unattended in the tennis 

courts. Younger children especially should not be left alone.  

Mrs Norville 

 

NEWSLETTER: Fri 11th October 

  

Thank you FRHPS and HP parents for another lovely cake sale!  

https://twitter.com/rydeshillprep
http://www.facebook.com/RydesHill
http://www.instagram.com/rydeshillprep


  

Diary Dates for next week 

Tues 15th Oct Form One outing to Dapdune Wharf 

Tues 15th Oct U11 ‘A’, ‘B’ and ‘C’ Netball v Tormead at Home 

Tues 15th Oct Parent Consultation Meetings 

Wed 16th Oct 8.30am: Parent Support Group  

Thurs 17th Oct Orchestra Day at King Edward’s, Witley  

Thurs 17th Oct Unity Retreat Day at St Polycarp’s, Farnham  

Thurs 17th Oct Parent Consultation Meetings 

Fri 18th Oct 9.00am: Harvest Assembly led by Higher Preparatory 

15th October Sophia M 

16th October Elizabeth N 

19th October Isobel G 

20th October Luke F 

CORRECT PE KIT 

Recently we have noticed an increasing number of children without the correct PE kit.  In one class alone nearly half  

of the children had one or more items missing and needed to borrow from other children in different classes.  Please 

could all parents check and make sure your child has their full PE kit, including trainers in their PE kit bag.  Thank you.   

U10 & U11 CROSS COUNTRY AWAY AT PRIOR’S FIELD 

Prior’s Field Girls’ U10, U11 Cross-Country Competition was run through the beautiful woodlands of Prior’s Field on 

Wednesday 9th October. All the girls showed true Rydes Hill grit and determination and achieved some great 

results.  They all did very well to run and finish such a hard, long (1500m), fast and competitive race, with 18 schools 

competing (108 children in each race) and all finishing in good positions.   

Tilly T secured third place in the U10 race, Daisy P 12, Scarlett T 17, Amelia D 26 and the rest sprinted in very close 

behind!  Out U10 team came 4th overall which is an amazing result. Well done girls! 

PE Department 

You can help raise FREE donations for a good cause just by doing your usual online 

shopping! All you have to do is sign up to support FRHPS on #easyfundraising. 

Then 4,000 shops and sites will donate for FREE every time you shop with them.  

Plus, if you sign up with the following link, #easyfundraising will match the first    

£5 you raise for FREE! Visit: https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/frhps/?

invite=L4FOKQ&referral-campaign=c2s  

https://twitter.com/rydeshillprep
http://www.facebook.com/RydesHill
http://www.instagram.com/rydeshillprep
http://t.e.easyfundraising.org.uk/r/?id=h2461d815,190504f3,1919cd25&utm_source=adobecampaign&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=referral-2019&utm_content=cause_engagement_engaged_notraised_ref_20191006&origin=R1872&p1=frhps&p2=L4FOKQ
http://t.e.easyfundraising.org.uk/r/?id=h2461d815,190504f3,1919cd25&utm_source=adobecampaign&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=referral-2019&utm_content=cause_engagement_engaged_notraised_ref_20191006&origin=R1872&p1=frhps&p2=L4FOKQ


Grandparents’ Lunch at Rydes Hill 

  

OCTOBER HALF TERM—HOLIDAY CLUBS  

The holiday clubs available during the October half term are as follows: 

Monday 21st October: Musical Theatre Following the hugely successful Musical Theatre camp in the summer,      

Mrs Flude and Miss Quinn are back with another day on Monday 21st October. The day is from 9am to 4pm and costs 

£45. Children should bring their own nut-free lunch and snacks. Booking is available via ParentMail. 

Wednesday 23rd & Thursday 24th: Forest School Mrs Morris has prepared two days of fun filled activities for all  

ages from Kindergarten to Form One. Children can build their own shelters using various forest school tools, cook their 

own two course lunch over an open fire and spend time with Mrs Baker, from BeeArty, in the Conservatory making 

lots of messy arts and crafts. The day is from 9am to 4pm and costs £45 including lunch (£80 if booking both days). 

10% sibling discount available. 

Monday 28th to Wednesday 30th October: Synergy Dance Club. Back by popular demand, Synergy Dance will be 

keeping everyone busy with a Greatest Showman Adventure Camp, Circus Dance Acrobatics, Toy Story and Super    

Heroes dance activities. To ensure everyone goes home feeling relaxed, each day ends with an hour of wellbeing and 

mindfulness. The day is from 9am to 4pm and costs £37.50. Children should bring their own   nut-free lunch and 

snacks. Booking is now open via ParentMail for children from Lower Transition to Form One. Siblings and external 

friends are also welcome.  

The last day of booking is Friday 18th October.  

https://twitter.com/rydeshillprep
http://www.facebook.com/RydesHill
http://www.instagram.com/rydeshillprep
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Lower Transition’s Outing to Weald & Down Museum 



Kindergarten’s Outing to Bocketts Farm 


